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INEC HOPEFUL ON DIASPORA VOTING
The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) will not relent in its aspiration to make Nigeria’s electoral system more inclusive by accommodating citizens in the diaspora, the Chairman, Profes-sor Attahiru Jega, has said.

He gave the assurance when he accepted an invitation to INEC by the Embassy of the Republic of Indonesia to observe voting by Indonesians in Nigeria, as part of the Asian country’s parliamentary elections.

Diaspora voting by Indonesians in Nigeria will hold on Saturday, April 5th, in Lagos and Sunday, April 6th, in Abuja, at the country’s consular offices. The voting will be conducted as part of the parliamentary elections in mainland Indonesia scheduled for April 9th, 2014.

The Ambassador of the Republic of Indonesia, H. E. Sudirman Haseng, extended the invitation to INEC when he paid a courtesy visit to Professor Jega in Abuja on Tuesday, April 1st.

Indonesia has a total population of about 240 million, out of which 180 million are eligible voters. According to the envoy, the diaspora voting is applicable only to the Jakarta constituency in the parliamentary election. He added that   besides   the    parliamentary election, Indonesians will go to the  poll  for  presidential  election
on July 7th.

In his response, Professor Jega thanked the Ambassador for inviting INEC to observe the diaspora voting; noting that Nigeria has a lot to learn from Indonesia’s electoral experience.

He said: “In Nigeria, we are doing our best to open up our system for citizens in the diaspora to be able to vote. Unfortunately, there are presently legal inhibitions, because our laws prohibit diaspora voting. This is not directly so; but there is a provision in our laws that requires every eligible person to cast their ballot at the polling unit where they have registered as a voter. The implication is that for people in the diaspora to participate in our elections, they will have to come home to register as voters, and subsequently cast their votes at the polling units where they registered.

“But we have make recommenda-tions to the National Assembly for an amendment of that provision so as to allow people in the diaspora to vote; and we are hopeful that our recommendation will be taken on board. It is good to know that Indonesia does it, because we are looking out for the best model that can be adapted to our country when the time comes.”

The INEC Chairman added that conducting elections in a country like Nigeria is quite challenging; but he restated the Commission’s confidence that, given on-going preparations, the 2015 general elections will be much better than 2011  and will comply with global 
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best standards.

INEC HOLDS EXPERIENCE SHARING WORKSHOP WITH SIECs

The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) in conjunction with UNDP/DGD Project is to host a two-day “Experience Sharing Conference on Best Practices in Election Management” for INEC and State Independent Electoral Commis-sions (SIECs).
The Conference will hold on the 9th and 10th of April 2014 at Asaa Pyramid Hotel in Kaduna. Participants will share ideas on Best Practices in Election Management.

INEC RETIRES ADMINIS-TRATIVE SECRETARY

The Independent National Electo-ral Commission (INEC) has retired its Administrative Secre-tary for Bayelsa state, Ms Felicia E. Tobi.
According to the Commission’s Decision Extract issued on 20th February 2014 and signed by the Director (Commission’s Secreta-riat), Ms, Tobi, a GL 17 officer was retired on grounds of absence from duty. Part of the Extract reads: “The Commission at its meeting held on Thursday, 20th February, 2014 deliberated on the above subject matter (A case of Absence From Duty) and approved the retirement of Ms Felicia E. Tobi from the services of the Commission in accordance with INEC Staff Condition of Service Section 3.17 on compas-sionate grounds.”
